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INDIANA UNIVERSITY 
Student Transportation Board 

AGENDA 
Distinguished Alumni Room 

Indiana Memorial Union 

Monday October 17, 2016 

7 PM 

 
Members Present:  Courtney Schwerin, Tyler Knox, Gamaliel Garcia, Kyle Bandy, Katie Smith, 

Andrew Dorsa, Sydney Twiggs, Taylor Finch, Jim Grandorf, and Perry Maull 

 

Staff Present: Brian Noojin and Logan Keating 

 

Guest:  Lew May, BT General Manager 

 

1. Call to Order:  Chair Dorsa called the meeting to order at 7 PM. 

 

2. Introductions of Members, Staff, and Guests: Chair Dorsa asked that everyone make a 

self-introduction and what organization they represent.   

  

3. Approval of Agenda: (additions and/or deletions): The agenda was approved by 

unanimous consent. 

 

4. Approval of Minutes for Regular Meeting on September 19, 2016:  The minutes were 

approved by unanimous consent. 

 

5. Lew May, BT General Manager:  Mr. May gave a PowerPoint Presentation on 

Bloomington Transit services and accomplishments.   

 

6. September 2016 Ridership Report:  Perry Maull reported there was a substantial increase 

in ridership for September 2016 compared to September 2015.  He speculated that some 

of increase may be the result that automatic passenger counters have been installed in all 

of the buses resulting in more accurate passenger counts than in the past when counting 

was done manually by the bus drivers.     

 

7. First Quarter FY 2017 Financial Statements: Perry Maull said that Campus Bus had a fine 

first quarter. 

 

8. Comparative Financial Statements FY 1999 to FY 2016:  Perry Maull explained that 

Campus Bus has worked itself out of a financial hole to a solid financial footing over the 

period from FY 1999 to FY 2016.   

 

9. School of Informatics and Computing Data Analysis Project:  Logan Keating explained 

the project he lead to better analyze the massive amount of data that is produced by the 
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DoubleMap bus tracking and automatic passenger counting to improve the scheduling of 

buses.  

 

10. Bus Service Options for FY 2018:  Perry Maull asked that members begin thinking about 

any changes that they may want to suggest for next academic year.  Tyler Knox 

suggested that LED displays be installed in bus shelters that show the DoubleMap bus 

tracking.  Perry Maull responded that IUSA had looked into this a number of years ago.  

He would find that information and put an item on the November agenda.  There was a 

suggestion about adding bus service for game days.  Logan Keating responded that 

Campus Bus just doesn’t have the capacity to add buses for special events.  We have 

been barely meeting staffing requirements for regular services this semester.  Jim 

Grandorf suggested looking at more “limited” routes that provide direct and frequent 

service, rather than full loops around campus.  Perry Maull said that there will be a full 

agenda item on bus service options for FY 2018 on the November agenda. 

 

11. Next Meeting: Monday November 14, 2017 PM at 7 PM- Distinguished Alumni 

            Room, IMU.   

 

12. Meeting adjourned at approximately 8:30 PM.   


